
Dates for your diary 

 

End of Spring Two Half 
Term 

Thursday 28th March 
2024 

 

Bank Holiday  

(Good Friday) 

Friday 29th March 2024 

 

Please view page two of the 
Newsletter for further term 

dates. 

Pennoweth News 
Thursday 28th March 2024 

Welcome back to the final edition of the Pennoweth Newsletter for the Spring half term. 

This week has signified the end point for a number of our children's projects throughout the school and a last 
chance to squeeze in some exciting experiences for both our children and staff. 

Before we start with our weekly round up, we would like to remind parents that tomorrow the school will be 
closed as it is Good Friday. In addition, we will be returning to school for the start of the Summer term on Mon-
day 15th April 2024. 

Nursery 

This week, our nursery children have been learning about different celebrations. They enjoyed celebrating the 
Holi festival with colourful activities and learning about its traditions. They also explored Easter and its meaning, 
engaging in various related activities. To wrap up our spring theme, we had a fun egg hunt to spot signs of spring 
and a team egg and spoon race. It's been a lively week looking back at all the things we have discovered this half 
term.  

Reception 

This week in Reception we celebrated the end of our topic Heroes and Villains by having a Superhero Training 
Day. The children put on the capes and bracelets that they had designed and created and made their way to the 
halls. They danced, climbed, crawled and kicked their way to Superherohood. At the end of the day each child 
took home their own special superhero stone to remind them how awesome they all are. 

Keystage One 

This week the Year 1 children have enjoyed applying their prior knowledge to extend their Design and Technology 
skills and have all had a go at improving their moon buggy design adding wheels and axles. 

Whilst in  Year 2, the chukdren  have really enjoyed spending time outside learning about living and non-living 
things. They went on a walk to collect different items and discussed whether they were living, non-living or not 
alive by identifying their different features and sorting them into groups. Year two have also enjoyed their art 
lessons this week, making prints of leaves using paint and crayons to create different patterns.  

In addition, Keystage One also visited Redruth Baptist church to take part in an Easter service and to learn fur-
ther about the Easter Story. 

Keystage Two 

This week in Year Three and Four the children have been finishing off their second topic for the half term ‘Flow’. 
This has proven to be an exciting topic where the children have learnt much about river formation and the water 
cycle. Today the children finished their topic by building a river. The children looked at the different layers that 
made up a river and recapped their knowledge of the features. The children then conducted an experiment to 
see how our ‘river’ managed the flow of water and compared this to traditional rivers. 

In other news, Year Three had a fantastic time on Monday, taking part in a sketchbook workshop at the Tate led 
by a local artist, followed by a trip to the Barbara Hepworth Museum. It really is a great place to visit for every-
one and they are currently selling Locals’ Passes for £10, you just need to take a proof of address with you. 

In Upper Keystage Two this week, the children have been focusing on fantasy narratives, creating huge inverte-
brate monsters that terrorise villages and towns and tense action sequences involving blood and gore! We are so 
proud of the writing that has been produced with children really getting invested in their characters and setting. 
In other news, today we have sadly finished our class novel ‘Goodnight Mister Tom’. For most of us, this has been 
the favourite book of the year so far: there has been moments where you could hear a pin drop in each classroom 
because the story was so intense. What a fabulous book! We hope that our next 
few class novels are going to be as engaging and can’t wait to begin them!  School Lunches 

Week beginning  15/04/24 

(Week 1 choices from the Summer 
Term Menu) 

Chartwells meal menu is on the 
school website 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 



Key Update 

As you may be aware, last week we undertook a round of in-
terviews for the Headteacher vacancy. Following this rigorous 
process, the decision was made not to appoint at this current 
time.  We will therefore advertise again in due course but in 
the meantime, Mrs Andrews will continue in her current role.  

 

In other news, today we wish Mr Boisseau a huge thank you 
and goodbye as he begins his next journey at Oak Tree 
School. We wish him the best of luck in his new setting and 
thank him for his service during his time at Pennoweth. 



Key Upcoming Dates for your Diaries 

Monday 15th April 2024 

Year 5 Police Cadets Workshop (continuing for 4 days) 

Wednesday 17th April 2024 

Year 1 Visit from a Meteorologist 

Wednesday 17th—Thursday 18th April 2024 

Year 3 Camp @ Porthpean 

Friday 19th April  

Author Visit at Redruth Library for selected pupils 

Monday 22nd April  

Year 2 Healthy relationship workshop (One class) 

Wednesday 24th April 2024 

RNLI Assemblies for All children 

Friday 26th April 2024 

Year 2 Healthy relationship workshop (For alternative class) 

Tuesday 30th April 2024 

Parents’ Evening 

Wednesday 1st May 2024 

Parents’ Evening 

Reception trip to Godolphin House 

Thursday 2nd May—Friday 3rd May 2024 

Year 1 & 2 Camp @ Plymouth Aquarium 

Monday 6th May 2024 

INSET (School closed to Pupils) 

Friday 10th May 2024 

George Eustice Visit 

 



A Message from the School Council Truth Talkers 

This week, Pennoweth Primary got new recycling bins for every class. 
We have bought bins to help the environment and to increase the 
amount of recycling that we do at school. Our old bins were tiny and 
not every class had them. Every Friday, a member of the school coun-
cil will take their bins to the big bin shed to empty them. Hopefully, 
they will reduce the amount of rubbish and people will use them 
properly, recycling: paper, plastic, cardboard, metal and glass. We 
know how important it is to recycle and help the environment and 
want to work as hard as we can. 

 

Starla and Layla (School Council Truth Talkers) 



Our DNA 
Everything we do in school is shaped by our Pennoweth DNA statements.  Each week each phase team identifies one child 
who has done a fantastic job of demonstrating each strand of the DNA.  Well done to all the children below. 

We are safe. 
We feel loved. 

We take responsibility. 
We are always learning. 

We are ready. 

Congratulations to our stars of the week from each class!  Well done everyone! 

 Quality Year R, y1 and Y2 Year 3&4 Year 5&6 
 Safe Hafsa (Tintagel) 

Syrus (Newlyn) 

Natalie (Pendeen) Eddie (Poldark) 

Loved Harper (Porthcurno) Zakary (Pendeen) Wyatt (Levant) 

Responsible 

 

Tristan (Gwithian) Tegen (Godrevy) Scarlett (Geevor) 

Learning 

  

Ryder (Tintagel) 

Esme (Mevagissey) 

Lena (Restormel) 

Isla (Godrevy) Troy (Geevor) 

 Ready 

  

Grace (Mevagissey) Harrison (Lizard) Blaise (Levant) 

 

Pendennis 

Daily Awards 

Tintagel 

Jago & Sidra 

Restormel 

Sophia 

Porthcurno  

Holly 

Gwithian 

Piran 

Newlyn 

Maisie 

Mevagissey 

Rosen 

Pendeen 

Oscar 

Godrevy 

Kairi 

Lizard 

Elodie 

Levant 

Dexter 

Geevor 

Sophia 

Poldark 

Kizzy 

 



Reading Stars! 

 

 

Jago (Tintagel) Sol  (Porthcurno) 

28/03/24 C.Andrews C.Andrews 28/03/24 

Olivia (Godrevy) Lily (Poldark) 

Daniel (Geevor) Tilly (Geevor) 

Ivy (Geevor) 



Attendance 

 

 

 

 
 We aim for all our children to have 

at least 96% attendance throughout 
the year.   

Overall attendance for this week was  

91.9% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Pendennis 93.9% 

Tintagel 84.9% 

Restormel 92.3% 

Porthcurno 83.7% 

Gwithian 87.5% 

Newlyn 98.9% 

Mevagissey 95.8% 

Pendeen 94.4% 

Lizard 95.1% 

Godrevy 97.1% 

Levant 94.2% 

Geevor 97.9% 

Poldark 80.2% 

Congratulations Newlyn class!           

Unauthorised Exceptional Leave of Absence Information 

The law requires parents to ensure their children receive an efficient full 
time education, and every minute of every day is important. Please help 
them not to miss any of the valuable time. 

We hope that when you read the information outlined on our website, you 
will consider that your child’s education is too important to take on  

holidays during term time. 

If an unauthorised leave of absence is taken, this may incur a penalty  

notice being issued under Section 444A and 444B of the education Act 
1996. This carries a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after 
this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the penalty notice will result in 
Court action. 

Unauthorised Late Information 

If your child is arriving late—after the register has closed at 8:50am it will 
be coded as a U which, is an unauthorised late mark. If your child ac-
crues 10 unauthorised late marks within 100 sessions (10 weeks) you will be  

committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. 

The School may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may decide to 
take legal action against you, issuing a penalty notice under section 444A 
and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This carries a fine of £60 per child, 
per parent if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 
days. Failure to pay the  penalty notice will result in Court action.  

Persistent absences/unauthorised lates, not authorised by the school, may 
result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court,  leading to fines up to 
£2500 and/or custodial sentences. 



Diary Entry from Gardening Club 

For our final gardening club session this term it was like much of this week—very wet. Whilst eating our snacks 
we discussed what we would need to water and we all decided that the outside plants did not need anymore 
water! 

As we raced outside to get under the cover of the polytunnel, our first job was to check on the growing plants 
and to water them.  Ayla was surprised to see how well the radish plants were doing. 

Next, we planted some Nigella flower seeds to take home. They are commonly called ‘Love in the Mist’ as the 
lacy foliage gives a misty effect and the flowers are followed by fascinating seed pods for drying so they will be 
interesting to watch how they grow. 

Unfortunately, it was far too wet today to do our much loved litter picking, and as we headed in to wash our 
hands, we had  a quick chat about our favourite parts of the club. 

The majority said that the litter picking was their favourite, apart from Jack, who said " My favourite thing was 
planting all the flowers" and Esme who said " I loved the sweet pea planting" 

 

This now is the end of this terms Gardening club. Thank you to all those who have helped, supported and re-
sourced different bits and pieces over the past 
few months. We all know that it would not be 
able to be as successful as it is without all the 
contributions. 

A huge thank you must also be given to Mrs 
Mallaber who every week leads the enthusiasm 
and continues to be a well loved green fingered 
member of staff! 



Online Safety Update 
 

 

 



Further News and Announcements 
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